COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, January 10, 2015
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), Vernice D. Cowell, Elise L. Fitzsimmons and, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: William F. Maier, Nancy J. Fishell, and Dennis B. Guerri.
Public Present: Mr. Steven Rosenthal.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:16 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that Heather Hunt will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio stated that agendas for the meeting are on the table. He distributed copies to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None.   

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meetings – Mr. Lerner announced that the committee would take some time to catch up on and approve some past meeting minutes. 
a. Minutes of November 11th - Committee members read and reviewed the minutes. Minor grammatical errors are corrected. Mr. Eldred made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded, Unanimous Approval.
b. Minutes of December 13th - Committee members read and reviewed the minutes. Minor grammatical errors are corrected. Mr. Eldred made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded, Unanimous Approval.
3. Dam Management –
a. Little Robin Spillway Height (Flashboard) & Low Level Outlet Modifications - Mr. Lerner stated that there is nothing new to report and asked committee members present if they have any questions, hearing none, Mr. Lerner moved on stating that this will be dealt with in the spring. 
b. Lancelot Lake Survey Reports - Inlet Emergency Spillway & Outlet- Mr. Lerner noted there is nothing new to report.

c. Lancelot Dam Toe Area Land Acquisition & Easement Status – Mr. Ronzio distributed a letter from attorney Goodman. Mr. Lerner briefly explained the formalized permanent easement that the Mecca’s agreed to give the Lake District regarding the Lancelot Lake Emergency Spillway. This easement allows water in an emergency situation to flow across the Mecca property to Walker Brook as originally designed. Ms. Fitzsimmons made a motion to accept the easement as written, Mr. Eldred seconded; Unanimous Approval. Mr. Lerner then asked that he be authorized to sign the document as chair on the behalf of the prudential committee. Ms. Fitzsimmons made a motion to give Mr. Lerner the authority to sign the required documentation, Mr. Eldred seconded; Unanimous Approval.
Next, Committee members discussed the former Piper property as well as the former Tom property. Mr. Ronzio explained that each of these properties are owned by the Town of Becket but differ because of the way they were acquired. Piper donated the property and the Toms property was taken through a Land Court judgment. Mr. Ronzio answers questions that the Committee members asked.

Mr. Lerner discussed the Tom property, stating that there is approximately $14,000.00 owed in back taxes, and the structure on the property, which has an assessed value of $51,000, is beyond repair and should be condemned by the town’s building inspector/code enforcer. Mr. Eldred asked about the current total assessment. Mr. Ronzio responded that it is valued at $54,000.00 when you include the land, which is valued at 3,200. Committee members discussed the excessive valuation given the building condition and wetland issues with the property. Committee members discuss future negotiations stating that the district’s offer could be based on the district assuming responsibility to demo and clear the lot after it is deed to the district. Mr. Lerner stated that this acquisition is similar to how the district acquired the former Sykes property on Little Robin Lake. The district purchased the property with an unfinished concrete foundation that had been built in wetlands. As part of the dam restoration the district removed the foundation and through mitigation process reclaimed the wetlands. 
Committee members moved on to discuss the former Piper property. Mr. Ronzio explained that since the property was gifted to the town, the property would have to brought before the voters at an annual or special town meeting.  The voters would have to approve the disposition of the parcel. If approved the district could negotiate or bid on the property. Mr. Ronzio stated that since the property is part of the dam it would be approved.
Committee members moved on to discuss the Mancini property. Mr. Ronzio explained that this acquisition would be a very simple straightforward transaction if Mr. Mancini decided to sell his land to the district.

Committee members discuss the Lewis-Dellalo property. Mr. Ronzio noted that this property is on hold until they receive a preliminary engineering plan.

Committee members discussed the Taylor property. Mr. Ronzio explained that the Taylors’ currently own the entire spillway. Mr. Ronzio explained several different options are available to the district including purchase or obtaining an easement. Mr. Lerner noted that the district should look for an easement rather than purchase the parcel since Mr. Taylor has stated that he has no desire to sell the property. Mr. Eldred made a motion to ask the Taylors for a permanent access easement through said property, in exchange for a re-delineation of the existing property boundaries with the district, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded, Mr. Taylor recused himself; motion is approved. 

 Committee members discuss the Jekot property, which is traversed by the inlet ditch, which carries stream water into Lancelot Lake. This channel was designed to be the primary water source for the lake. Mr. Ronzio stated that attorney Goodman sent a letter to the Jekots’ and to date there has been no response. The committee discussed and asked that a second letter be drafted and sent certified return receipt requested.
Committee members discussed the Angelini property. Mr. Lerner stated that this would just be a boundary adjustment around the Arrow Beach area. Mr. Ronzio stated that Attorney Goodman suggested that someone from the committee should speak with them.

Committee members discussed the Houle property. Mr. Ronzio pointed out the area of concern on the Maid Marian Lane topographic plan prepared by Hill Engineers. Mr. Ronzio noted that the Houle family purchased this property but were unable to get tit to pass a perc test rendering it unbuildable. Committee members discuss the possibility of offering land in exchange for an easement similar to the Meccas.

Ms. Fitzsimmons noted that the committee should schedule and post as part of their next meeting an Executive Session. Committee members agreed. Mr. Ronzio stated he would add this to the next agenda.
4. Lake Management - 

a. Lancelot Beach Area - Maid Marion Lane Erosion Issue - Mr. Ronzio stated that apparently the Road District had jersey barriers emplaced to prevent further accidents.

b. Beaver Solutions - Flexible Pond Leveler Inspections - Mr. Ronzio stated that he had received correspondence from Mike Cahahan regarding a delay in sending out his routine fall maintenance bills. 
     d.  Mechanical Weed Cutter-
         i. Repair Status - Mr. Lerner stated that the weed cutter is in the repair process and Mr. Maier would give the committee an update at the next meeting.

        ii. Equipment Storage - Committee members briefly discussed. Mr. Ronzio explained that Mr. Maier is not concerned about storage over the summer but he stated that some arrangement needed to be in place before next fall. 
       iii. Licensure & Insurance - Mr. Eldred updated the committee members regarding the licensures of the weed cutter trailer as commercial rather than as personal property. He noted that the trailer couldn’t be registered until the insurance issue is settled. The committee also discussed the insurance liability coverage and Mr. Ronzio agrees to talk to Haberman insurance about the required forms. Mr. Eldred also reminded the committee that the trailer is sill in Connecticut. 

5. Beach and Boat Management -
     a.  Beach Mowing, Grooming and Sand Rejuvenation (Spring 2015) - Mr. Lerner noted this is scheduled for spring.

     b.  Beach Access - Fencing and Gating - Mr. Ronzio stated that the vendor American Fence still hasn’t finished installing the locking mechanism on the Little Robin swing gate located near the dry fire hydrant but was assure it would be finished in the spring. 

     c.  Beach Name Sign Posts - Nothing new to report. 

     d.  North Beach - Fire Pit & Abandoned Boat Hazard/Removal- Mr. Lerner stated that he has been in touch with of the Becket Chief of Police and the Chief felt that this could be dealt with in early spring. Mr. Eldred volunteered to speak with the DCR Environmental Police as they have dealt with this issue in other locations.
6. Website Postings - Mr. Lerner reported that all is going very well. Ms. Cowell stated that the draft minutes for December have been posted. Committee members discussed the fact that they really need to have more than one individual with website access in case of an emergency. Ms. Cowell also stated that Ms. Ferriss posted the following announcement on the website, "No recreational vehicles are allowed on the dams". 
7. Any other business to come before the Committee -
a. Contract Specifications, Legal Review & Billing Status - Mr. Lerner noted that there is nothing to report. 

b. Fireside Lane/Wheeler Property Status/Fee Interest - Mr. Lerner stated that this issue is in the hands of the attorneys and he will update the committee when he gets new information.

c.    Dry Hydrant Status – Nothing new was reported. The town is scheduled to do the work sometime in the spring. 
8. Property Acquisitions & Donations (Busch Map 215 Lot 88 & SFNA) - Mr. Ronzio stated that the Busch transfer is complete and file at the Registry of Deeds in Pittsfield. 
9. Public Input – Mr. Lerner stated that the SFNA is looking to move in another direction and may be planning to dissolve. He indicated that the SFNA will be meeting soon to further discuss this matter and would decide at that time what to do with property that is currently in their custody. Committee members discussed the fact that back taxes most likely are owed on some of their properties. Mr. Lerner stated that to the best of his knowledge the town has not taken any action regarding much of the land despite it being in arrears. Committee members discussed negotiating with the town if the property is transferred to the SFLD.  Mr. Lerner explained that Mr. Wollenburg also spoke with attorney Goodman about this situation and has consulted with another law firm to handle the SFNA if needed. 
Mr. Ronzio stated that the District received an opt-out application from a property owner on Jester's Lane prior to January 1, 2015. He also explained that the assessor's office in auditing prior Opt-Out exclusions from the district discovered two procedural errors that would have to be corrected. Mr. Ronzio noted that the property owner would be contacted to make the changes, as it is their responsibility to file with the registry. Committee members discussed different options for future filings that would preclude errors of this nature. Mr. Ronzio stated that he would have district counsel re-write the instructions that will be sent to the property owners that wish to opt out. Committee members agreed to review and further discuss this at the next regularly scheduled meeting.  
10. Review Correspondence - Mr. Ronzio reviewed correspondence and noted that the district received its first annual invoice from the USDA for $36,953.00 dollars. Committee members discuss the fact that the bill will be due in full on October 23, 2015 in the second quarter of FY2016. Committee members briefly discuss how much money they will need to put aside monthly in order to make a payment. Mr. Taylor made a motion to see if it is possible to negotiate a different payment due date, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded the motion; Unanimous Approval.

11.Warrant #8 FY 2015 – Mr. Lerner reviewed the warrant with the committee. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Eldred seconded, Unanimously approval. Committee members present signed the warrant. 

Mr. Lerner next briefly discussed the new bylaws that were approved by the Sherwood Forest Neighbor Association (SFNA) a few years ago. He informed everyone present that once the Lake District was created, the SFNA's responsibilities regarding any management oversight of the properties deeded to the SFNA by the developer were substantially decreased but their financial obligations to the town were not. Mr. Lerner stated that Mr. Wallenberg the SFNA president contacted him regarding this and stated that the SFNA was seriously considering turning over these assets to the Lake District.  Mr. Lerner stated that the committee needed to discuss this at the next meeting because it might have a financial impact on the district. Mr. Ronzio reminded all present that the SFNA is a private organization and is not bound by the OML. Mr. Lerner stated that the SFNA has a meeting scheduled for mid January and there is potential for substantial changes if they decide to move forward.
Mr. Ronzio presented a monthly budget spreadsheet showing expenditures and remaining balances by category. 

Committee members again discussed the repayment schedule for the $700,000 USDA loan and how funds should be set aside monthly even though the payment will be made annually.
12. Adjournment - Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn, Ms. Cowell seconded; Meeting adjourned at 12:44 PM.

Schedule: The next meeting will be held on February 14, 2015 at 10:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

SIGNED: _________________________________

Robert T. Ronzio

Clerk & Treasurer

Sherwood Forest Lake District 
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